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Fourth: the Commission underscores the need to invest in capacity and institution building to 

ensure the effective delivery of and access to basic social and economic services and the urgent need 

for economic stability and financing and for establishing systems that ensure transparency, integrity and 

accountability. Viable state institutions at all levels are a critical and foundational component for 

peacebuilding and constitute the building blocks for sustainable development and to foster the 

transition from humanitarian to long term development assistance towards achieving sustainable 

development in South Sudan. In this regard, the Commission underscores the need for the 

transitional government, with the assistance of development partners of South Sudan, to devote 

sufficient resources to these efforts. The Commission recognizes the signing of the recent 2023-

2025 Sustainable Development Cooperation Framework between the United Nations and the 

Transitional Government of South Sudan. The Commission also recommends that UNMISS, as 

mandated, and other United Nations relevant entities, in collaboration with the International and 

Regional Financial Institutions, the Intergovernmental Authority on Development (IGAD) and the 

African Union (AU), continue to support the transitional Government of South Sudan and the 

people of South S Government of South Sudan

  

 


